
 

 

Camden Council 

Planning – Development Control 

Camden Council 

Camden Town Hall 

London  WC1H 8ND 

 

03 October 2022 

Dear Sirs 

 

Application for the approval of detail: Condition 4 of Listed Building Consent 

2020/1446/L: Princes Circus Drinking Fountain 

 

Applications for listed building consent and planning permission for the dismantling 

and relocation of the grade II listed Princes Circus Drinking Fountain were approved in 

February 2021.   

Condition 4 of the Listed Building Consent decision notice requested: Prior to the 

relevant works, details of a schedule of works and a method statement for the 

dismantling, storage (and cleaning where necessary) and reinstatement of the Drinking 

Fountain shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Council as local planning 

authority. The work must be undertaken by a qualified professional specialising in 

building conservation. 

The condition was partially discharged in July 2022 (2021/1830/L) as at the time of the 

application, the fountain hadn’t been dismantled and the works for reinstallation were 

unknown.  As such, only the dismantling and storage aspects of the condition were 

approved.  The current application now seeks approval of the remaining aspects of the 

condition, namely the cleaning and reinstatement of the fountain in its new location.  

The Method Statement for these works is attached to the application.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information or would 

like to discuss.   

Yours faithfully 

 

Kate Graham 
Director 


